Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 

Village Hall on Thursday, 19th February 2009
Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair


Jackie Mortiboy


Erica Forbes




Bob Scarfe

Apologies for absence: Peter Webb, Richard Honey had also sent his apologies.

There were no declarations of interest on items on the agenda.

Minutes of the Meeting on 15th January 2009 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

The branches at Stonebridge have been removed.
Vacancy
Erica Forbes proposed and Jackie Mortiboy seconded that Tony Dunn be co-opted on to the Council, it was agreed that Erica Forbes would invite Tony to the Parish Council meeting in March.  Tony Alcock will go and see Mr Benson who was also interested in standing as a Councillor.
Hedge-cutting along the entrance to Village Hall
The hedge along the entrance to the Village Hall has been cut by Lawncare, the Parish Council is very pleased this has been done and will ask Lawncare to do a sweep around the edge of the recreation field before the cutting season gets underway.
Appointment of a Tree Warden
Tony Alcock approached Pat Forbes about becoming the tree warden for Brook and he has agreed to undertake this role.
Feedback from meeting re: local housing for older people

Erica Forbes and Jackie Mortiboy had attended the initial meeting about the local housing for older people and the next stage of the process is to find out how many people in Brook might be interested in such a project.  Brook Parish Council felt the idea in principle is good but that there were still many questions requiring answers.

Request for use of the field by Village Hall Trust for BBQ event on 27th June
The Parish Council is very happy for the field to be used by the Village Hall Trust for their annual Barbecue.
Financial Statement was approved.

Any Other Business

Jackie Mortiboy reported that the ground on the island at Pickersdane had been carved up; she had tried to level the ground and hoped the bulbs stood some chance of survival.

The drain at the entrance to Nats Lane has now been cleared.

Bob Scarfe had noticed some old football posts behind the mobile classroom.  Tony Alcock will ask the Head teacher whether the Parish Council could avail themselves of the goal posts.

Tony Alcock thanked Bob Scarfe for his vigilance over the blocked culvert; a boat was blocking the flow of water.  This was reported to the Environment Agency and they have pulled the boat out of the culvert and it is now running freely.

The Village Hall Trust had written to Tony Alcock asking the Parish Council to support them in their opposition to the charge that Ashford Borough Council is wanting to levy on the hall.

Jackie Mortiboy reported that the pot holes are very bad along Bockham Lane again; the Clerk will report these to the Highways Department.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 19th March 2008, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 9th March, please.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed.

